
BFAB Meeting 
June 9, 2011 
 
Board Members Present:  Mark Wald, Sheri Wald, Dan Spriggs, Karen Arens, Doug 
Snyder  
 
Members Present:   Smith Bradley, Randy Peterson 
 
Meeting was called to order at 8:00 
 
Open mike discussion:  None 
 
 
OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Officer/President: (Mark) No officer update. 
 
Equipment – no update 
 
Fundraising:  (Karen).  The Village Fest booth is reserved.  Things to sell at the 
booth were discussed: 1) The t-shirts we have already purchased, 2) small footballs 
printed with the booster football logo and website, 3) water bottles and 4) “clingies” 
that go in back of car windows.  At our next meeting the board will vote on which to 
sell. 
 
We discussed a fall fundraiser of ordering spirit wear from Taho Sportswear.  Karen 
has contacted Steve Green from the high school parents’ group to coordinate an 
order from both Boosters football and the high school parents. 
 
Action items:   

 Karen will put together a sign-up sheet for the Village Fest booth.   Slots on 
Friday evening and Saturday late/afternoon evening are most important to fill. 

 Karen will verify from the Village Fest committee if we can do the football toss. 
The high school football team has done this in the past.  

 Karen will talk to IHOP and see if they would be interested in sponsoring the 
purchase of water bottles and small footballs.  

 Smith will send Karen costs of ordering water bottles, small footballs and 
“clingies” that go in back of car windows. 

 
Fields: no update 
 
Handbook Committee:  The board reviewed a draft of the BFAB Player Parent 
Handbook.  Mark made a motion to approve this draft.  Pending changes proposed 
by the board, the motion carries unanimously. 
 



Secretary Treasurer:  no update 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Football registration yard sign.  Duane and Karen Arens would like one. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Waiting List 
The consensus from the board is to favor inclusion of players on teams as opposed 
to limiting team size at a maximum of 23 players on 11-player teams.  Players get 
injured during the year, and it’s important to have strong numbers to replace 
players.  Also, it is very important to include players who are interested now, as over 
time players tend to not continue playing as they get older. 
 
The Board must explicitly communicate to football parents why we believe it’s 
important to not leave players off the team.  This affects playing time, and the board 
does not wish for coaches to have the brunt of playing time complaints. 
 
Doug Snyder stated that teams over the size of 30 players are very difficult to 
manage.  Mark made a motion to include players onto 11-player teams until a limit 
of 30 is reached.   Motion passes by a vote of 3 to 1.  Two members refrained from 
voting. 
 
 
Motion to  adjourn at  9:35 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mark Wald 
 
 
 
  


